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June 2010 


BCCPAC Board Member Report 


 


 


Submitted by:    Ann Whiteaker, President 


For Period:     January 16 , 2010 – February 15, 2010 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
Board meetings (in person & conference calls); Board orientation/pro-d; BCCPAC conferences & AGMs; Poll 
votes. 


Date Business Location 
Ongoing  Office operations  


January 24 Board Meeting Conference Call 


January 27 Board Meeting  Conference call 


January 31 Board Meeting Conference Call 


February 15 Organizational Operations Burnaby  


February 19 – 21  Board Meeting  Victoria 


March 5 Organizational Operations Burnaby 


March 3 Board Meeting Conference call 


March 15 Board Meeting Conference call 


March 27 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 3 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 10 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 11 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 15 Parliamentarian meeting Burnaby 


April 15  Organizational Operations Burnaby 


April 16  Spring Conference Vancouver 


April 17-18 Annual general Meeting Vancouver 


May 15 Board Orientation Nanaimo 
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Internal Committee Work 


 


Date Committee Name Location 
Ongoing GAIC Emails and research 


Ongoing HR Finance Committee Emails and telephone calls 


Ongoing Leadership Manual Emails and edits 


Ongoing Conference Committee Emails, telephone calls, research 


January 17 Human Resources & Finance 
Committee 


Victoria 


January 17 Conference Committee Victoria 


January 18 Leadership Manual Victoria 


January 20 GAIC Conference Call 


January 24 GAIC Conference Call 


January 27 GAIC Conference Call 


January 31 GAIC  


Ongoing Jan31-
April 14 


Resolution Acceptance 
Committee 


Emails and telephone calls 


February 4 GAIC Conference Call 


February 5 GAIC Conference Call 


February 7 GAIC Conference Call 


February 14 GAIC Conference Call 


February 15 HR Finance Burnaby 


February 20 GAIC Conference Call 


February 26 GAIC Conference Call 


March 21 GAIC Conference Call 


March 28 GAIC  Conference Call 


March 31 GAIC Conference Call 


April 6 GAIC Conference Call 


April 15-18 GAIC Vancouver 


May 2 GAIC Conference Call 


May 28 GAIC Conference Call 


May 18 GAIC Conference Call 


   


 







June 2010 


Representing BCCPAC at Member Meetings and External Organizations 
Representation at partner group meetings, member meetings/contacts (only if representing BCCPAC), 
invitations to present at conferences, etc. 


Date Event Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
Ongoing Partner contacts Telephone calls 


emails 
 


February 9 Meeting with Minister of 
Education 


Parliament Buildings 
Victoria 


Secretary will submit report 


February 9 Conference/ AGM 
Committee 


Victoria  


February 15 Presidents Meeting Vancouver  


February BCSTA Victoria  


April 7 Presidents Meeting Saanich  


April 22  BCSTA Forum  Victoria  


 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending within 14 days.  
For any questions please contact BCCPAC President Ann Whiteaker. Reports to be submitted to the President  
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Internal Committees 


Listserv Oversight Committee  


Members – Cheryl McCann, Ingrid Trouw, Katherine Wagner and Tracey Topping (Administrator) 


Policy #2580 - Listserv Oversight Committee needs to be reviewed and brought into alignment with the 


new Listserv Guidelines approved in September 2009. The committee needs to recommend a new 


listserv service to the board, for use by parents that is more cost effective and useful to our members.  


It may even be a good idea to set up more than one listserv option. There could be many of them, for 


different needs, i.e. the C & B discussions, DPAC topics, secondary schools and SPCs. With an internet 


based server these listservices are free. (I personally feel that the SPCs need it more than anyone, if the 


other SPCs around the province are functioning anything like the ones I am on, we need all of the 


support we can get!) Some of our members have specific needs and are not really interested in getting 


emails that do not pertain to their lives as a PAC parent. This is a great tool for openly sharing successes 


and concerns with parents that have been there, and can help. 


Standing Resolution Committee - Student Safety 


Members – John Puddifoot, Deanne Harris 


This committee did a lot of work in the summer. We did research and had great discussions by email and 


conference calls, on Wi-Fi in the schools. We were unable to agree on a motion to come forward to the 


board that we felt would be supported by our members.  Wi-Fi in the schools is a large concern. Sharon 


Noble joined the committee as special advisor.  


Subcommittee members not confirmed. The committee needs confirmation and contact information 


from the office on subcommittee members to do the work from the 2009 AGM. 


This committee should look at the actions already taken on active member’s resolutions that fall under 


their responsibility and determine the next moves, in consultation with the moving PACs. Then make 


recommendations to the board for approval at the August or September board meeting. 


Website Committee 


Members – Dana Arthurs 


This committee has done no work as it awaits the board to approve the terms of reference for it. This 


needs to be discussed by the board at length. This is a fantastic tool for reaching our members and it 


cannot continue in the unprofessional manner it is now. One board member giving direction to the 


office to post things without any input from a committee, meetings with staff and or the board is simply 


not a good way to do business with our most public communication tool. 
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External Representation 


BC Healthy Living Alliance 


Brenda Bedford BBedford@bchealthyliving.ca  


BC Healthy Living Alliance Secretariat 


Tel: 604-629-1630 http://www.bchealthyliving.ca/  


Interesting reading at 


http://www.bchealthyliving.ca/sites/all/files/Newsletter_Summary_Healthy_Futures_Report.pdf  


Obesity Reduction Strategy for BC 


Cecilia Herrero, CHerrero@phsa.ca  


Phyllis Stoffman, PStoffman@phsa.ca  


Manager, Centres for Population & Public Health 


Provincial Health Services Authority 


700 - 1380 Burrard Street, Vancouver, BC 


604-675-7421 http://www.phsa.ca 


 


The Obesity Reduction Task Force is seeking input from different sectors to develop an obesity reduction 


strategy for BC.  Representatives from government, NGOs and industry have been invited to participate 


in the 4-hour session that was held in December 2009. BCCPAC needs to be represented at this table. I 


found it very interesting having so many stakeholders, including doctors, talking about things that can be 


done to reduce the obesity problems we are currently facing. The focus is on how we can work together. 


Breakfast for Learning 


Lisa Werring - lisa.werring@breakfastforlearning.ca   


Provincial Coordinator, Surrey, British Columbia 604-583-0450  


http://www.breakfastforlearning.ca/en/british-columbia/british-columbia  


This is not a committee, it is a Council. There are 7 members currently including Terri-Lynn Huddlestone. 


I am currently the Chair of the BFL BC/Yukon, I will keep BCCPAC up to date and have asked that all 


communication that are sent to BFL members also go to the info@bccpac.bc.ca address in case I miss an 


important notice that should go to BCCPAC members.  



mailto:BBedford@bchealthyliving.ca

http://www.bchealthyliving.ca/

http://www.bchealthyliving.ca/sites/all/files/Newsletter_Summary_Healthy_Futures_Report.pdf

mailto:CHerrero@phsa.ca

mailto:PStoffman@phsa.ca

http://www.phsa.ca/

mailto:lisa.werring@breakfastforlearning.ca

http://www.breakfastforlearning.ca/en/british-columbia/british-columbia

mailto:info@bccpac.bc.ca
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An important note from BFL, that has already gone out in a Newsbyte to our members, is that 


registration for next year is to be done before June 15, 2010 in order to qualify for the grant for the 


2010-2011 school year. This makes it possible for schools to receive their funding sooner in the school 


year. This should go in another Newsbytes if there is one before that date. 


DASH- Directorate of Agencies for School Health 


I am unsure what is happening with this group currently, as BFL is now independent of them, they were 


closely intertwined, I am not sure where DASH fits after 26 years of doing great work there are many 


other ministry groups doing the same thing. Hopefully BCCPAC will hear something from them about the 


future of this organisation.  


DASH created and printed, along with other partners, the book Healthy Fundraising, from September 


2008 now available on our webpage as well as theirs. 


Healthy Schools Committee – (BCSTA) 


Mike Gagel - mgagel@bcsta.org  


Director, Information & Education Technology 


(604) 734-2721 x105 Cell (604) 341-0708 


This group was started by the STA a few years ago from a motion that they passed at one of their AGMs. 


This is a fantastic group, many good contacts and informed members doing good work. We need to 


attend these meetings in person.  We need to send them some of our resolutions from the recent past, 


so that they can do research and we can work together on them to better our chances of achieving what 


our members have asked us to achieve.  


Healthy Schools Network 


http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/health/hsnetwork/ 
Susan Garvey  
Manager, Healthy Schools Network  
Ministry of Education Phone:  250 356-0194  
Susan.Garvey@gov.bc.ca   
 
Scott Beddall - Healthy Schools Coordinator 
Ministry of Education P: 250 387-1059 
Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca 


 



mailto:mgagel@bcsta.org

http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/health/hsnetwork/

mailto:Susan.Garvey@gov.bc.ca

mailto:Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca
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I was not invited to anything for this group but met with them at the BCSTA committee and other places. 
I feel BCCPAC should be working with this group to help get their info out to our members and bring our 
members concerns and ideas to them. 
 


Institute for Safe Schools – Criminal Justice Reform Secretariat was the only meeting I 


attended from this group. (report can be found online) I felt it was not a good expenditure of 


our time. This group mostly dealt with probation and safety of minors in the criminal system. I 


do not recall getting any other communications. 


BC School Counsellor's Association 


Bruce Carlos President bcarlos@sd70.bc.ca  


Great conference with good topics and ideas for exhibitors for our conference. We need to share info 


with them and we often need to share their info with our members. The quiet decrease of counselling 


services in schools is very scary! 


 Other Representation to be Noted 


I attended the Superintendent Conference that is held every Fall in Victoria. I highly recommend that as 


many board members attend this fantastic event as possible. Always good subjects, speakers and the 


latest in education are presented there for you to learn about. This is a very good networking and 


learning opportunity. Parents from all around the province should be encouraged to attend this 


conference, sponsored by their own Superintendent. 


I also attended the Provincial Budget lockdown. This was an amazing experience that I highly 


recommend that BCCPAC not only attend annually, but be much better prepared for attendance. This is 


the place where not only are all of the deputy minsters in attendance, but the employees that support 


and make all of the recommendations are in attendance to help answer questions and gather input. This 


is an good place to speak to others in the education world and a wonderful place to get answers as well 


as getting to know the employees that could help BCCPAC further its causes. BCCPAC should also have 


prepared statements ready to go for when the doors open and the press is invited in and is looking for 


statements from anyone willing to speak to the Budget announcements. 


Agriculture in the Classroom is another group that we should be working with, if possible. 


http://www.aitc.ca/bc/  Among other things they are responsible for the fruit and vegetable program. 


This has been an amazing experience. I have learned so much. Thank you BCCPAC members. 


Respectfully submitted,  


Director Longstaff 



mailto:bcarlos@sd70.bc.ca

http://www.aitc.ca/bc/
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Submitted by:                        Steve Baker, Director 


For Period:                                     January 18th to May 31st, 2010 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
Board meetings (in person & conference calls); Board orientation/pro-d; BCCPAC conferences & AGMs; 
Poll votes. 


Date Business Location 
January 24 Board meeting Conference call 


January 27 Board meeting Conference call 


January 31 Board meeting Conference call 


February 19 – 21 Board meeting Victoria 


March 3 Board meeting Conference call 


March 15 Board meeting Conference call 


March 27 Board meeting Conference call 


April 3 Board meeting Conference call  


  


April 11 Board meeting Conference call  


  


April 16 Spring Conference Vancouver  


  


April 17-18 AGM Vancouver  


  


May 15 Board Orientation Nanaimo  


  


 


Internal Committee Work 


 


Date Committee Name Attachment (if submitting a report) 


   


 


 







Representing BCCPAC at Member Meetings and External Organizations 


 


Date Event Location Attachment 
February 19 BCSTA – Conference Victoria  


April 21 Education Advisory Counsel Vancouver  


May 12 Education Partners Group Vancouver  
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Submitted by:    Deborah Garrity, Director 


For Period:     From February 16, 2010 – May 31, 2010 


Internal BCCPAC Business 
Board meetings (in person & conference calls); Board orientation/pro-d; BCCPAC conferences & AGMs; Poll 
votes. 


Date Business Location 
February  19 – 21  Board Meeting  Victoria 


March 3 Board Meeting Conference call 


March 15 Board Meeting Conference call 


March 27 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 3 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 10 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 11 Board Meeting Conference Call 


April 16  Spring Conference Vancouver 


April 17-18 Annual  General  Meeting Vancouver 


May 15 Board Orientation Nanaimo 


 


Internal Committee Work 


 


Date Committee Name Location 
Ongoing Leadership Manual Emails/phone calls 


 
Ongoing Standing Resolutions 


Committee - Special Needs  
Emails/phone calls 


Ongoing Resolutions Acceptance 
Committee 


Emails/phone calls 


Ongoing Human Resources & Finance Emails/phone calls 


Ongoing Conference Committee Emails/phone calls 


Ongoing GAIC Emails/phone calls 


February 20 GAIC Conference Call 
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February 26 GAIC Conference Call 


March 21 GAIC Conference Call 


March 28 GAIC  Conference Call 


March 31 GAIC Conference Call 


April 6 GAIC Conference Call 


April 16 - 18 Resolutions Acceptance 
Committee 


Vancouver 


April 15-18 GAIC Vancouver 


May 2 GAIC Conference Call 


May 18 GAIC Conference Call 


May 28 GAIC Conference Call 


 


Representing BCCPAC at Member Meetings and External Organizations 
Representation at partner group meetings, member meetings/contacts (only if representing BCCPAC), 
invitations to present at conferences, etc. 


Date Event Location 
Attachment 


 (if submitting a report) 
February 19 BCSTA Victoria  


 
 
Note: Attachments refer to reports submitted as required. The Committee Chair is responsible for Committee 
Reports. All representation requires a report to be submitted by the member attending within 14 days.  
For any questions please contact BCCPAC President Ann Whiteaker. Reports to be submitted to the President 
and Secretary. 
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BC SCHOOL SPORTS 


BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 


May 7, 2010 


 


1.0 IN ATTENDANCE: 
Rob Colombo, 2


nd
 Vice-President,(Riverside), Sue Thorne, Athletic Association President, (Prince 


Charles), Joanne Loader, Athletic Association President, (South Kamloops), Randy Semenoff, 1
st
 Vice-


President (Brocklehurst), Matt Thomson, Athletic Association President, (Prince George), Joe 


Ogmundson, Sport Commissioner, (Chilliwack), Sean Lamoureux, (BCP/VPA Appointee) (South 


Kamloops), Diane Dosch, (BCSTA Appointee SD #73), Bob Peacock, (BCSSA), Chris Walford 


(BCCPAC Appointee)  and Sue Keenan, Executive Director. 


Randy welcomed all Board Members and called the meeting to order at 8:35 AM 


 


Regrets: Raj Puri, President (North Surrey Secondary),  


 


2.0 AGENDA: 


MOVED: (Thorne/Colombo) THAT THE AGENDA BE ADOPTED WITH ONE ADDITION. 


            CARRIED


 


3.0 ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF October 24, 2009 Special Meeting: 
MOVED: (Loader/Colombo) THAT THE MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING HELD  


ON OCTOBER 24, 2009 BE ACCEPTED. 


             CARRIED 


4.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF October 23, 2009: 


                 Nothing to Report 


 


Special Guest:  Mr. Alex Campbell – Principal from McMath Secondary was in attendance to discuss the 


Grade 9 Boys Basketball Tournament.  He provided a handout and made suggestions on changes that should 


perhaps be made to the rules and regulations.  Discussion ensued and Randy thanked Alex for his presentation. 


 


5.0 CORRESPONDENCE: 


A file folder containing incoming correspondence to BCSS with a summary was circulated for review. 


Sue provided a brief overview of several items.  


   5.1 Insurance Summary – 2 Lawsuits 


   5.2 Basketball Issues – Grade 9 tournament and Transfers/Recruiting 


   5.3 Football – parental lobby effort 


   5.4 Advancing to Provincial Championships – Legal opinion 


   5.5 Foundation Funding – status 


   5.6 LegaciesNow – annual report   


 


6.0 PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  (Raj Puri)  


Tabled as Raj was not in attendance. 


Sport Alliance 


Bob, Sean, Joe and Sue provided an overview of the meeting held with the Sport Alliance several 


weeks ago.  The Sport Alliance is comprised of LegaciesNow, Sport BC, Pacific Sport and BC 
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Games working in partnership with the government. We are still not sure how they became the 


‘anointed’ representative group?  The idea is to establish a ‘new provincial sport body’ whose 


primary purpose will be to fund all sport providers based on a criteria consisting of 4 pillars, 


participation, coaching development, sport academies and elite athlete development.  Where does 


BCSS fit if anywhere? Funding will be based on programs and results not on operations.  It was 


suggested to us that we are a ‘regulatory body’……nothing more??  Lengthy discussion ensued.  


 


7.0 EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT 


7.1 Gender issue – Ontario: Sue provided an update of a girl’s soccer issue being played out in 


Ontario and possible ramifications for other jurisdictions across the country. 


7.2 Championships – police presence- gang intimidation and presence was discussed. 


        


8.0 DIRECTORS REPORT  


Sean Lamoureux-. Announced that Graham McKay passed away recently. Marilyn Merler will be 


stepping down as BCP/VP steps down this year and Jameel Aziz will be taking over as the new 


President. Addressed girls injuries especially knee injuries.  He advised that he knows a student who is 


tracking HS athletic injuries right now as part of his Masters thesis.  He also mentioned the success of 


the AA basketball Championships which were fantastic.  


Rob Colombo –Stepping down form FV association as President. (Change is good). Surrey and Delta 


still looking at splitting up the association.  Athletic Fees will be going up whereby they will be at 75% 


user pay. Discussion about the importance of ‘parent consent’ for participation of student-athletes.  


Joe Ogmundson – lots of basketball issues coming up….around transferring students, recruiting etc. 


Transportation is a huge issue i.e parents and students driving kids to events.  Hosting of Provincial 


Championships costs are up….they are very thankful that TELUS is on board. There appears to a 


resurgence of participation in pockets for basketball around the province. Ball sponsorhip is up in a year 


which may result in some interesting negotiations.  


Joanne Loader –Cost to travel is up and is an issue. Focus now on District reconfiguration and what 


that will look like in the fall. Joanne raised that perhaps BCSS is offering a few sports that would be 


better served via the community.  Discussion ensued. 


Bob Peacock – Continues to learn a lot from sitting on the board and from all board members. Enjoys 


attending Provincial championships…..basketball is growing. Acknowledged the contributions by the 


Districts to help us through this year finanicially and advised that the Bella Coola region does not even 


have a gym?  


Chris Walford – Welcome to Chris who is not the BCCPAC rep. to the Board.  Advised there are a lot 


of challenges out there for everyone right now in terms of structural as well as personnel issues.  


Diane Dosch – Not fun to be a school trustee these days. Appears to be a real public school – private 


school disconnect.  The school trustees fully support and value the efforts of BC SCHOOL SPORTS.  


Action: Sue to send out a letter incorporating the new fee rates to all Board chairs in the fall 2010.  


Sue Thorne –nothing to report. 


Matt Thomson – Addressing school closures and the overall effect on numbers. No junior high, down 1 


senior high and middle school. Informed the Board of the efforts of Fort St. John to host an “invitational 


volleyball championships’ everything was done and ready and sponsorships lined up and then the event 


was pulled from the north and hosted down south……real fiasco. Track and Field is dying and costs are 


rising for students to participate, i.e $1400-$1600 per student per sport.  Transportation is killing 


participation.  
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9.0 FINANCIAL REPORT: 


 


9.1 March 31, 2010 – Budget Summary 


 


Sue provided a detailed accounting of the operation budget as of March 31, 2010. Sue also identified 


projected revenues and expenditures until fiscal year end of June 30, 2010 with an anticipated net loss of 


approximately $15,000.00 Discussion followed.  


 


MOVED: (Lamoureux/ Thorne) THAT THE 2010 MARCH 31 SUMMARY BUDGET BE 


APPROVED AS PRESENTED AND THAT ANY FUNDS REQUIRED TO HAVE A NET 


OPERATING AMOUNT OF ZERO BE BORROWED FROM OUR GAMING RESERVE TO 


OFFSET THAT COST WHICH WILL BE REIMBURSED IN OCTOBER 2011.  


             CARRIED 


 


9.2 2010-2011 Proposed Budget:  


The final proposed budget for 2010-2011 was presented which reflects the 75% increase in membership 


fees. Sue provided an update and identified possible adjustments which may occur throughout the year. 


She reminded the Board that this is a working document which may incur modifications from time to 


time to reflect increased revenues and reduced expenditures on the operational side to continue to focus 


on operating at maximum capacity with the least impact on the bottom line.  


 


MOVED: (Thorne / Loader) THAT THE 2010-2011 PROPOSED BUDGET BE APPROVED AS 


PRESENTED. 


             CARRIED 


 


 


10.0      AGM AGENDA & RESOLUTIONS  


The Board reviewed the Agenda for the AGM and General Resolutions being recommended. Discussion 


ensued. It was suggested that there maybe one or two controversial issues.  


 


 MOVED: (Thorne / Colombo) THAT THE RESOLUTIONS PACKAGE BE RECOMMENDED TO 


 THE MEMBERSHIP AT THE 2010 AGM ON SATURDAY MAY 8, 2010.  


           CARRIED 


 


11.0      NEW BUSINESS 


 COVERED THROUGHOUT THE VARIOUS REPORTS.  
 


12.0   ADJOURNMENT (PM) 


MOVED: (Thorne) THAT THE MEETING be adjourned 


 


    


            CARRIED 


Next Meeting:  Board of Directors is Saturday June 12 from 9-10 PM 


   Via Conference Call- Agenda will be forwarded shortly  
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BC Confederation of Parent Advisory Councils


From: BC Confederation of Parent Advisory Councils [info@bccpac.bc.ca]
Sent: May 31, 2010 1:26 PM
To: info@bccpac.bc.ca
Subject: FW: FW: BC SCHOOL SPORTS MEMBERSHIP FEE INCREASE FOR 


2010-2011
Attachments: 2010 2011 Membership Rates.xls


  


From: Sue Keenan [mailto:skeenan@bcschoolsports.ca]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2010 1:56 PM 
To: 'jjohnstone@bcschoolsports.ca' 
Cc: 'Bob Peacock '; 'Chris Walford'; 'David Speirs'; 'Diane Dosch'; 'Doug Corbett'; 'Joanne Loader'; 'Matt Thomson'; 'Raj 
Puri (puri_r@sd36.bc.ca)'; 'Randy Semenoff (rjsemenoff@shaw.ca)'; 'Rob Colombo (rcolombo@sd43.bc.ca)'; 'Sean 
Lamoureux (slamoureux@sd73.bc.ca)'; 'Sonya Semail'; 'Sue Thorne (sthorne@shaw.ca)' 
Subject: BC SCHOOL SPORTS MEMBERSHIP FEE INCREASE FOR 2010-2011 
Importance: High  
  
To:              All BCSS Member Schools Principals 
                    BCSS Board of Directors 
  
From:         Sue Keenan 
                    Executive Director 
  
Subject:  Fee increase for 2010-2011  
   
Hello Everyone; 
  
To ensure you are all in the loop, I wanted to take this opportunity to advise you of the 
impending fee increases for membership with BC SCHOOL SPORTS which will take 
effect in September of 2010.  
  
No one ever likes to implement any type of fee increases.  However, in light of the 
government cuts in July of 2009 and the unlikely event we will see any of that funding 
returned this is truly the only recourse.  The membership was very clear on the 
importance and value of the services and what it is that BCSS continues to provide to 
the high schools across the province of BC through the delivery of interscholastic 
sport.  At the special meeting in October 2010 the membership was solidly behind the 
fee increases.   
  
The idea of being totally self sustaining and not beholden to the whim of the 
government of the day was viewed as especially important.   
As the Executive Director I continue to advocate for this position in the best interest of 
our organization.   



francesca

Text Box
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Please find attached the fee schedule for next year.  If you have any questions please 
contact me directly at 604-460-3310. 
  
Yours in the Spirit of Sport;  
  
Sue 
  
Sue Keenan 
Executive Director 
BC SCHOOL SPORTS 
604-460-3310 
skeenan@bcschoolsports.ca  
  







2010/2011 2010/2011 2010/2011


Category School Population Rates
Junior School 
Rates


Middle School 
Rates


1 1400+ 2,103.50         1,398.25         350.00            
2 1000-1399 1,757.00         1,186.50         350.00            
3 600-999 1,398.25         1,015.00         350.00            
4 351-599 974.75            483.00            175.00            
5 176-350 675.50            329.00            175.00            
6 76-175 346.50            213.50            87.50              
7 1-75 213.50            136.50            87.50              


8A Alternate Schools 175.00            87.50              87.50              
8DE Distributed Learning 175.00            87.50              87.50              


2010/2011 Rates with 75% Increase





		bcschool sports

		2010 2011 Membership Rates bcschool










From: Eva Cameron
To: info@nsfhsa.org; info@ofhsa.on.ca; homeandschool@nb.aibn.


com; n.kruse.mapc@mts.net; info@qfhsa.org; peihsf@edu.pe.ca; 
info@bccpac.bc.ca; 


cc: janetwalsh@eastlink.ca; shore_bird@hotmail.com; 
ojwparkhouse@gmail.com; edow@eastlink.ca; glyn.morgan@gnb.
ca; g.m.p@sympatico.ca; gallen@pei.sympatico.ca; 
peatbcdk@execulink.com; margofam@hotmail.com; 


Subject: 2010 CHSF AGM Agenda
Date: May 16, 2010 5:12:43 PM
Attachments: AGM Agenda.doc 


Hi everyone, 
Please find attached, the 2010 AGM Agenda. 
 
Eva Cameron 
Secretary/Treasurer 
CHSF 
 


30 days of prizes: Hotmail makes your day easier! Enter now 
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Canadian Home and School Federation



Annual General Meeting



Saturday, 29 May 2010


Agenda


			1.


			Call to Order



Welcome, Home & School Thought



Housekeeping


			J.Walsh


			8:30 – 8:35





			2.


			Registration and Credential Report


			E. Cameron


			8:35 – 8:36





			3.


			Appointment of Steering Committee



3.1  Parliamentarian



3.2  Time Keeper



3.3  Speakers List



3.4  Returning Officers, 2 Tellers


			J. Walsh


			8:36 – 8:38





			4.


			Adoption of Agenda


			J. Walsh


			8:38 – 8:40





			5.


			Adoption  of 2009 AGM Minutes



Ratification of Poll Votes


			E. Cameron


			8:40 – 8:50





			6.


			Reports (as circulated)



6.1    President


6.2    Eastern Vice President



6.3    Central Vice President



6.4    Secretary/Treasurer



6.5    Past President



6.6    Communications Committee



6.7    Bylaws Committee



6.8    Policy Committee



6.9    BIG Online



6.10  Copyright 



6.11  Standing Rules


6.12  Nominations 


			J. Walsh


			8:50 – 9:00





			7.


			Financial Report


			E. Cameron


			9:00 – 9:15





			8.


			Approval of 2010 – 2011 Budget


			E. Cameron


			9:15 – 9:45





			9.


			Appointment of Reviewer for Financial Records


			E. Cameron


			9:45 – 9:47





			10.


			Call for Nominations for WVP


			G. Allen


			9:47 – 10:00





			


			COFFEE BREAK


			


			10:00 – 10:15





			11.


			Bylaw Amendments (to be voted on)


			G. Morgan


G. Allen


			10:15 – 11:15





			12.


			Policies (to be voted on)


			B. Peat


			11:15 – 11:35





			13.


			Adoption of Resolution (to be voted on)


			B. Peat


			11:35 – 11:45





			14.


			Nominations – 2nd & 3rd Call


			G. Allen


			11:45 – 11:50





			15.


			Election of WVP


			G. Allen


			11:50 – 11:53





			16.


			AGM 2011


			J. Walsh


			11:53 – 12:00





			17.


			Adjournment
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Canadian Home and School Federation 
Annual General Meeting 
Saturday, 29 May 2010 


Agenda 
 


1. Call to Order 
Welcome, Home & School Thought 
Housekeeping 


J.Walsh 8:30 – 8:35 


2. Registration and Credential Report E. Cameron 8:35 – 8:36 
3. Appointment of Steering Committee 


3.1  Parliamentarian 
3.2  Time Keeper 
3.3  Speakers List 
3.4  Returning Officers, 2 Tellers 


J. Walsh 8:36 – 8:38 


4. Adoption of Agenda J. Walsh 8:38 – 8:40 
5. Adoption  of 2009 AGM Minutes 


Ratification of Poll Votes 
E. Cameron 8:40 – 8:50 


6. Reports (as circulated) 
6.1    President 
6.2    Eastern Vice President 
6.3    Central Vice President 
6.4    Secretary/Treasurer 
6.5    Past President 
6.6    Communications Committee 
6.7    Bylaws Committee 
6.8    Policy Committee 
6.9    BIG Online 
6.10  Copyright  
6.11  Standing Rules 
6.12  Nominations  


J. Walsh 8:50 – 9:00 


7. Financial Report E. Cameron 9:00 – 9:15 
8. Approval of 2010 – 2011 Budget E. Cameron 9:15 – 9:45 
9. Appointment of Reviewer for Financial Records E. Cameron 9:45 – 9:47 
10. Call for Nominations for WVP G. Allen 9:47 – 10:00 
 COFFEE BREAK  10:00 – 10:15 
11. Bylaw Amendments (to be voted on) G. Morgan 


G. Allen 
10:15 – 11:15 


12. Policies (to be voted on) B. Peat 11:15 – 11:35 
13. Adoption of Resolution (to be voted on) B. Peat 11:35 – 11:45 







 


 


14. Nominations – 2nd & 3rd Call G. Allen 11:45 – 11:50 
15. Election of WVP G. Allen 11:50 – 11:53 
16. AGM 2011 J. Walsh 11:53 – 12:00 
17. Adjournment   
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Report of the Education Advisory Council 


April 21, 2010 


In Attendance:  Ministry of Education (James Gorman, Sherri Mohoruk, Rick Davis and Recording 


Secretary), BCCT, BCTF, BCSTA, BCPVPA, ABCDE, CSFC, British Columbia Student Voice (BCSV),FNESC 


and BCCPAC (Director Baker). 


The agenda included an update from the Ministry, a Policy discussion regarding Environmental 


Sustainable Education, Policy discussion regarding Middle School and Instructional Minutes as well as an 


update from the Representatives attending. 


MINISTRY UPDATE 


James Gorman reported the “unusual” appointment of the Special Advisor to Vancouver Board of 


Education.  The “Team” met with Vancouver to outline the process.  The process is to conclude on May 


31st. 


The Legislative Session is expected to end June 3rd.  The current discussion on the HST is expected to 


continue to the end of this month.  There isn’t an expectation of too much on education in this session 


with the exception of some BCCT matters in regard to video surveillance. 


The Throne Speech referenced “Reforms to advance into the 21st Century” – James Gorman indicated 


the Ministry is still reviewing learning initiatives within existing budgets.  They are exploring shared 


services such as payroll systems and procurement of goods and services.  There were a few comments 


concerning the idea of moving into new initiatives for education when funding is challenged for today’s 


budget.   


Full Day Kindergarten – There is Capitol planning for financing the space requirements for 2011/2012.  


Some Districts have decided not to implement Full Day Kindergarten this year as they are choosing to 


implement all at the same time to allow for equitable introduction.  The enrolment projections for 


Aboriginal FDK are not known yet and the Ministry is still assessing the requirements.  Responding to a 


question regarding equity recruitment, it was noted that agreements are in place through BCPSEA and 


BCFT which allow for equity recruitment.  There has been at least one Equity issue that has gone to the 


Human Rights Tribunal.  BCTF suggested any applications to the Human Rights Tribunal should be joint 


applications to assist with the matters being expedited through process rather than going into formal 


tribunal processes. 


The Ministry reported there are a number of Districts indicating a desire for shared services.  When 


asked if the Ministry has reviewed the Health Sector experience regarding shared services, the answer 


was there is no intention to review that experience in relation to education. 


Rick Davis commented on the curriculum with respect to attending to a different approach to teaching 


“critical thinking” with subjects being part of the assisting “critical thinking” versus teaching subject 


matter under the current curriculum. 
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Responding to a question on the current methodology for finance there were comments highlighting the 


formula as allocation of funds rather than generating funds for needs in education.  The current funding 


protects those Districts facing declining enrolment but does not attend to the financial challenges of 


increased enrolment. 


BCTF raised a concern with the Agreement on Internal Trade which would allow the opportunity for one 


Ontario University program certifying teachers with only an eight month program to be certified within 


BC.  BC’s standard is much more stringent for qualifications and the ability for a Teacher with only eight 


months training being able to teach in BC is of concern to BCTF.   There was an observation that rural 


areas could end up with an inequity of qualified teachers as many of those areas.  FNESC raised similar 


concerns.  (Note:  This may be an issue to raise with Canadian Home and School Federation). 


MIDDLE SCHOOLS 


The Minister has received a complaint from a Victoria parent regarding the minimum hours of 


instruction required under the School Act.  The complaint stems from the difference between grade 1 to 


7 requirement of 4.75 hours and grade 8 to 12 requirement of 5.15 hours averaged over the year.  The 


Ministry was looking for input from the members on the EAC.  There was some discussion although no 


conclusion.  The issue is not Victoria specific as the question is prevalent for all Middle Schools.  A list of 


all Middle Schools was provided (attached). 


RETHINK EDUCATION 


Responding to a question about doing a Royal Commission on Education, James Gorman indicated the 


Government has an interest in reviewing and discussing ways to “re-look on education” but no interest 


in a broader discussion. 


ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABLE EDUCATION 


There was a review of some initiatives for “greening” from schools around BC.  The Ministry is 


supporting some of these initiatives through Sustainable Schools.  


(www.bced.gov.bc.ca/greenschools/sustbestpractice.htm)  


The participants reviewed some of the “winners” from the BC Green Games 


(http://2010.bcgreengames.ca/gallery/the-winners.html). 


TECHNOLOGY  


The next meeting will include a presentation on Technology in Education.  The Student Representatives 


have been asked to lead the discussion. 


 


REPORTS 



http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/greenschools/sustbestpractice.htm

http://2010.bcgreengames.ca/gallery/the-winners.html





BCPVPA President Marilyn Merler will be completing her term on June 30th and will be returning to her 


District with Jameel Aziz taking the President’s office on July 1st.   


BCSTA will hold their AGM in Victoria on April 22nd to 23rd. 


FNESC provided a written report of their activities (attached). 


BC Student Representatives provided a copy of their newsletter (attached). 


BCCPAC reported on our election results and highlighted some of the resolutions postponed and passed. 


BCTF reported on some of their activities and commented on the next round of Bargaining scheduled to 


commence next year.   


There were no other reports. 


Next meeting is scheduled for June 16th - location to be determined. 


Respectfully submitted,  


Steve Baker, Director 
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